

**Edmondsley Primary School** 

Front Street Edmondsley County Durham DH7 6DU

Tel: 0191 3710443

E-mail: edmondsley@durhamlearning.net

www.edmondsley.durham.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Mrs A Rees Deputy Head: Mr M Glenton

Dear children of Edmondsley Primary and Nursey School,

Your families, Teachers, Teaching Assistants – everyone at Edmondsley, love and care for you so much that it was decided that it would be safer for some of you to learn from home at the moment.

I have been mightily impressed with work you have completed so far. Teachers are so pleased with what they have seen and hope that you will continue to work so hard with your families. If you need any extra help, please ask an adult to phone school or e-mail us using the addresses below. We are here to help!

Learning from home is very different from learning at school but it is still so important. I hope you are all being well behaved and for children in year 1 – year 6, if you had traffic lights in your home, your name would be at least on Green! I will be checking that this is true with the adults who live in your house.

## Our School Promise

How much of our School Promise can you achieve at home? Next week in school, we will be looking to see who is polite and caring. Can you be polite and caring at home? I'm sure the adults in your house would appreciate this. If an adult has a spare minute, please could you ask them to nominate you (only if you have been polite and caring) by e-mailing your class teacher using the addresses below. Two children will be chosen and their names will be shared with everyone via Facebook.

## Exciting news -

A scurry of squirrels have arrived in school. They scampered into each of our classes silently. At the moment, they don't have a name. I hope this is something you could help us with. Please can you think of a name for the squirrel which scampered into your class and ask a family member to e-mail it to your class teacher using the addresses below. Class teachers will then chose a name randomly. Watch out for the squirrels appearing on Facebook – with names! We look forward to you meeting your class squirrel on your return to school.

nursery@edmondsley.durham.sch.uk reception@edmondsley.durham.sch.uk year1@edmondsley.durham.sch.uk year2@edmondsley.durham.sch.uk year34@edmondsley.durham.sch.uk year45@edmondsley.durham.sch.uk year56@edmondsley.durham.sch.uk

We have lots of exciting things for you to do over the next few weeks. Some of these will be on your Home Learning Grids and others, I will write to you to tell you about. In the meantime, please continue with your work at home, Teachers and Teaching Assistants will continue placing gold coins in your castle team when this happens AND for extra special work completed, a sticker will be placed on your very own Super Sticker Sheet – watch out for these!

Adults in your home may need a big 'Thank you' from you – they are really helping you to learn.

Keep working well and laughing loudly! I hope you all enjoy the snow today!

Mrs Rees